HAMPTON AREA CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2019
MAY 9TH, 2019
The Annual General Meeting of the Hampton Area Chamber of Commerce was held at the Lighthouse River Centre on Thursday, May 9th, 2019 following the monthly mixer hosted by Zelda’s Kennebecasis River Adventures.
HACC President, Craig Mills, welcomed everyone and called the business meeting to order at 6:45p.m. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of the 2018 Annual General Meeting were read by Andrea Watling.  Craig Mills made the motion to approve the 2018 Annual General Meeting minutes as presented which was moved by Carley Parish and seconded by Sheryl Moore. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES – No Business Arising
REPORTS

President’s Report - Craig thanked everyone for another great year. He took special note of the new members that joined the HACC this year and also highlighted our signature events. 
Other Reports - Membership Committee, 2018 Golf Tournament, Small Business Awards Week, the 2018 Santa Claus Parade and other annual reports are in the Annual Report Booklet for information.
Craig Mills moved that all reports included in the booklet be approved. Carley Parish seconded. Motion Carried.
Nominating Committee Report -  Sheryl Moore moved to approve Carley Parish as President of the HACC for 2019-2020. Andrea Watling seconded. Motion Carried.
Craig presented the following names as the Executive and Directors of the Hampton Area Chamber of Commerce for 2019 – 2020:
Executive:

President

Carley Parish



Vice-President
Terri Ann Cormier



Treasurer

Jamie Hope




Secretary

Andrea Watling

Directors:

John Simon

Craig Mills (Past President)
Lowell Jones

Trudy Kelly Forsythe




Sheryl Moore

Sherman St. Germain
Jennifer Gendron
Craig asked the floor if there were any objections or omissions. With no omissions or objections, Mayor Ken Chorley administered the oath to the executive and board. 
Treasurer’s Report - Jamie was unable to join us this evening, but Craig stated the Financial Report, Balance Sheet and Income Statement can all be found in the Annual Reports Booklet. 
Craig asked for approval on the proposed budget for 2019 – 2020 that is printed in the Annual Reports Booklet which was moved by Sherman St. Germain and seconded by John Simon. Motion Carried. 
Appointment of Auditor – The auditor that we’ve used in the past is unable to provide services this year due to illness. Craig made the motion that the board approve an auditor by June 1st which was moved by Carley Parish, seconded by Sherman St. Germain. Motion Carried.  



Craig made the motion to change the current bylaw that the Annual General Meeting be scheduled no later than 60 days after year end with 2 weeks’ notice to 90 days after year end with 1 weeks’ notice. Moved by Carley Parish and seconded by Sheryl Moore. Motion Carried.











CLOSING REMARKS

Sheryl Moore made a motion to declare the meeting adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Craig Mills




Carley Parish
President




Past President

